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To: Representative Clay Schexnayder 

Speaker of the House 
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INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 

IN RESPONSE TO HR NO. 242 OF THE 2022 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Resolution No. 242 of the 2022 Regular Session urges and requests the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to study the Bergeron standard applied to requests to modify a considered decree 

of permanent custody as it compares to similar standards in other states and to make 

recommendations on the codification of an appropriate standard. In response to this request, the 

Law Institute assigned the project to its Marriage-Persons Committee, which operates under the 

direction of Professor Andrea B. Carroll as Reporter and is comprised of judges, lawyers, and law 

professors with expertise in this area of the law. 

 

 The Marriage-Persons Committee conducted fifty-state research on this issue and noted 

that there are numerous cases each year that highlight the inconsistencies in the application of the 

Bergeron standard. The Committee understands the importance of adding clarity to the law for the 

benefit of self-represented litigants and to educate lawyers and judges regarding the second 

segment of the standard related to harm that is often overlooked and misunderstood. The 

Committee will work on a proposal that clarifies the application of Bergeron only to considered 

decrees, describes the meaning of “deleterious,” and sets forth the type of proceedings in which 

the standard applies. Comments will also be drafted to explain the intent of retaining forty years 

of case law but clarifying the meaning and application thereof to create consistency in the law. 

 

 The Committee anticipates that a final report and recommendations for revisions to the law 

will be submitted to the Legislature for introduction during the 2024 Regular Session, after the 

Committee’s proposals have been reviewed and approved by the Law Institute’s Council. 


